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Join us on May 1st, 2019
Beja's May meal will be buffet style
catered by Margarita’s Restaurant.

 Including:
A taco and nacho bar, 

soft and hard shell tacos. 
Choice of ground beef, shredded 
beef and shredded chicken, refried 

beans and rice, salsa, queso, 
guacamole and fixings

                $15.00 per person
               Call Ann For
               Reservations

                 (920) 498-1985

Uno DeMaio

Join Us
May 1st

2019

Wear your favorite som
brero 

Beja May Open MeetingBeja May Open Meeting

Wednesday May 29th at 6:30pm 
$12.00 per person

Bang for your Buck night
$1.00 hot dogs and 16oz soda

$2.00 16oz beer

Join Us 

RSVP by May 15th, 2019 call Ann (920) 498-1985

Wisconsin Timber Ra�lers



BeJA BUGLer
Published under the auspices of BEJA SHRINERS

1950 Bond St ~ Green Bay, Wl 54303

Office Hours:
Monday-Friday 8:00 am. to 2:30 p.m.

Phone (920) 498-1985 •  FAX (920) 498-0290
E-mail: bejashrine@new.rr.com

BeJA SHrINe OFFICerS
ELECTED DIVAN

Mike Belanger, Potentate  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-883-9554
James VanDeHey, Chief Rabban  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-676-1471
Benjamin Rodgers, Assistant Rabban  . . . . . . . . . . . . .701-368-9149
John Van Lanen, High Priest & Prophet  . . . . . . . . . . . .920-264-5864
Jacob Sylvester, Oriental Guide  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-405-3690
Brad Ottum, P.P., Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-621-5926
Eugene Reece,P.P., Recorder . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-585-0994

APPOINTED DIVAN
Tom Pflugardt,1st Ceremonial Master . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-636-6707
Chris Philpot, 2nd Ceremonial Master  . . . . . . . . . . . . .262-751-8536
Eugene Reece III, Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-585-3957
Roy Vander Zanden, Marshal  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-427-7222
Gary Fehl, Capt. of the Guard  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-406-9192
Scott Maxon, Outer Guard  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-857-8623

APPOINTED OFFICERS
Charles Clarage, Chief Aid  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-436-9934
Myron "Myke" Christensen, Chaplain  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .715-787-3762
Eugene Reece,P.P., Ritualistic Divan  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-585-0994
Dennis Korth, P.P, Circus Chairman  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-419-1977
Gary Fehl, Membership Chairman  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-406-9192
Gary Fehl, Public Relations  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-562-8086
Roger Lindow, Hospital Transportation  . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-217-6593
Eugene Reece III, Stop Burn Injury Chairman  . . . . . . .920-585-3957
Robert Dionne, Housing Chairman  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .715-490-1866

TRUSTEES
Dennis Korth, P.P.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-419-1977
Robert Vander Leest  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-434-2117
Dennis Pauli  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-360-2049
Jim Slezak . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-739-0840
Craig Cloutier  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .920-982-2353

Floyd L. Meyer* . . . . . . . . .1986
John R. Martinez . . . . . . . .1987
Hobart De Caster *  . . . . . .1988
Donald C. Wiggins *  . . . . .1989
Bruce J. Carlton *  . . . . . . .1990
Charles Awen  . . . . . . . . . .1991
Donald P. Doherty *  . . . . .1992
Robert Squires *  . . . . . . . .1993
William Asmus *  . . . . . . . .1994
A. Wayne Paschke *  . . . . .1995
Archie H. Mauk*  . . . . . . . .1996
Peter R. Scheinert  . . . . . .1997
John Ottum M.D.*  . . . . . . .1998
Donald Badgley  . . . . . . . .1999
Denis E. Bay*  . . . . . . . . . .2000
G.W. ”Jerry” Capelle  . . . . .2001
Fred Beyer  . . . . . . . . . . . .2002

John M. Derenne *  . . . . . .2003
Dennis Korth  . . . . . . . . . . .2004
William "Bill” Wenszell *  . .2005
Jim Slezak  . . . . . . . . . . . .2006
Kent Pauli  . . . . . . . . . . . . .2007
D. Eugene Badgley *  . . . .2008
Bradley Ottum . . . . . . . . . .2009
Edward “Rusty” Mitchell  . .2010
Gary Shriver  . . . . . . . . . . .2011
Dave Oshefsky  . . . . . . . . .2012
John Sage . . . . . . . . . . . . .2013
Nick Brosig  . . . . . . . . . . . .2014
Kent Pauli  . . . . . . . . . . . . .2015
Eugene Reece  . . . . . . . . .2016
Greg Habeck . . . . . . . . . . .2017
Clint Compton  . . . . . . . . . .2018

* Deceased

PAST POTENTATES

THE CHAPLAIN’S
COrNer

May is the time of year when
spring as a season really
takes hold of the conditions for
life, and we anticipate the
resurgence of life.  It inspires
us to begin thinking about the
activities we want to do in the
summer.  As the Nobles and
Ladies of Beja Shrine this
planning includes parades
and other events that will
enable us to support the
Shrine Program of medical

care for children with orthopedic needs and other physical
conditions and burn victims.

In the Gospel of Mark (2:1-12) we have a story of the
determination of some friends of a paralyzed man.  They
have heard that Jesus is at home, teaching and healing.
When they got to his home, carrying their paralyzed friend,
the crowd is so great then cannot get near the door.

In their determination to get help for their friend they tear a
hole in the roof and lower him down to the feet of Jesus.
Mark tells us that because of the faith of these friends the
paralyzed man is healed.  He picks up his mat and walks
out the door and through the amazed crowd.

Let us take note that it was the faith of the friends of the
paralytic that brought about his healing.  This suggest to
me that our faith as the Nobles and Ladies of Beja Shrine
has a supportive role in the healing work accomplished by
the doctors, nurses and other staff members of our healing
centers.  The faith of the four friends of the paralytic moved
them to direct action on his behalf.  Our commitment to be
Love to the Rescue moves us to direct actions of support
on behalf of our children in their special needs.

Yours in the faith, 
Rev. Myron E. Christensen

Beja Bugler Article Submissions should 
be sent to: vickic93@centurytel.net

Articles are due on the 10th of each month
The Bugler is produced monthly electronically and
placed on Beja’s website. The Bugler is also printed
and mailed to subscribed members the first month of

each calendar quarter (January, April, July and
October). February is the Super Issue containing all

upcoming event dates for the new year for Beja Shrine,
Clubs and Units. This issue is also printed and mailed.



THE POTENTATE’S MESSAGE
Es Selamu
Aleikum

Hello everyone, thank
you to all who
participated in the Spring
Ceremonial. What a
great day, fun was had
by all. It’s always fun to
watch as the dysfunc-
tional practice in the
morning turns into a
perfect 1st section.
That’s how I remember it,
so leave me alone. 

The Potentate’s Disco
Ball was a blast. We

boogied till we couldn’t want to boogie any more. I must be
getting old; I slept 12 hours Sunday night.

Congratulations to Charlie Clarage for receiving the Beja
Shriner of the Month award for April.

The Breakfast with the Easter Bunny was a complete
success. Beja is becoming known for its Santa/Easter
Bunny Breakfasts as many attendees were repeat
customers or were referred by repeat customers. And of
course, all bow to the magic that is Facebook. These
events really put a good face on Beja in the community
and that is priceless. 

It was a pleasure to attend the Daughters of the Nile
installation. The ladies were very gracious, Thank you. 

The next biggey on the radar is the 3rd Annual Great WI
Tune Up KCBS BBQ Competition April 27th, 2019. The
event is being held at the Bear Lake Resort in Manawa.
This is a new fundraising opportunity for Beja and
volunteer positions are still available for this event. If you
would like to park cars, work in the admission booth, run
one of the raffles and enjoy free taste testing contact Ann
at Beja.  

The May meeting will be Mexican themed and catered by
Margaritas restaurant. So wear your favorite sombrero
and we’ll see you there.  As always, reservations are a
must. 

Thank you to Gene Reece for all you do!
Thank you again for your support and for not poking me
with sticks

Fraternally, 
Ill. Sir Mike Belanger
Beja Potentate 2019

Thanks to everyone who
joined us and helped with so
many events the last six
weeks! From the Circus, to
the Ceremonial, Ladies event,
the Potentate’s Disco party to
Breakfast with the Easter
Bunny. 

We’ve had great success and
so much Fun!! 

Thank you to everyone who came to these events and all
the great help from so many!!!

Sincerely, Lady Linda

Beja’s

Nominate A Great Shriner Today
On June 6, 1876, the Imperial Council, the original
governing body of the Shriners fraternity, was
founded. To honor this important milestone in our
history, Shriners International has declared June 6th
as Shriners International Awareness Day.

Leading up to Shriners International Awareness Day,
we are asking for nominations for a Shriner who you
believe deserves to be honored and recognized. This
Noble is someone who does a lot for your temple,
goes above and beyond in the form of service,
upholds the Masonic values, and demonstrates an
extraordinary commitment to both Shriners
International and Shriners Hospitals for Children.

To submit a nomination, please send us either a
photo with a written explanation (less than 250
words), or a short video (less than one minute),
describing the Shriner nominated, and why they
deserve to be acknowledged. Email nominations to
marketing@shrinenet.org by May 31.

Gary Fehl,
Beja Membership Committee Chairman



Peninsula Shrine Club
“The Club with Class”
rICk rOGerS – PreSIDeNT

Our meetings are open to all. The social hour starts at
5:00pm with dinner following at 6:00pm

2019 Dinner Schedule:
We meet first Monday of each month at 5:00pm
May...............................................Donny's Glidden Lodge
June .........................................................will be a suprise
September.....................................................The Log Den
October ......................................................The Graystone
November ........................................................Old Mexico
December .................................................The Nightingale

Fraternally,  
Greg Habeck, PP Secretary

920-371-9050 or greglhabeck@gmail.com

Hope everyone has enjoyed our second blast winter. It’s
time to dig out once again from snow and start spring
again. 

Green Bay Chapter Order of DeMolay has new events
coming up this month. One will be attending the state
elections and legislation for electing a new State Master
Counselor and a new State Sweetheart along with all the
legislation that will be addressed at conclave this year.
They are also busy planning their first 2019 weekend visit
at Oatmeal Lake.

Bethel 32 Job’s Daughters also has events this month.
They would like to thank everyone who helped participate
in their chocolate sale for Easter this year.  They would like
to thank  Beja for the opportunity to sell at the breakfast
with the Easter Bunny event. If you did not get a chance to
buy any chocolate,  please contact one of the girls.

As always both groups are looking for new members and
they welcome guests to participate in their meetings or
events. Thank you again for supporting the youth. 

Fraternally,
Charles Clarage

THE YOUTH CORNER The Youth 
ADVENTURES
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AJeB TeMPLe NO. 156
DAUGHTerS OF THe NILe

Bonnie Kohn, Queen
920-746-9362  -  blkohn33@gmail.com

Ruthann Chrstensen, PQ
Princess Recorder  715-787-3762

Sharon Livermore, PQ
Princess Banker  920-468-0978

Thank you to those who joined us for our installation on
April 7th.  It was most appreciated!

We still need a few offices filled, some non speaking. If you
are willing to assist us, please contact me.  Ajeb needs
your support as an officer or just a side-liner. We cannot
conduct a session unless at least 11 members are present.

In May there are two important dates to remember:

Wednesday, May 8th will be a Fashion Show meeting at
Beja at 11:00am!  All are encouraged to attend!  We can’t
do this without the support of everyone!  We would be
excited to have any of Beja’s Ladies  join the committee.

On Wednesday, May 15th, we will be initiating two
candidates!  Many officers/members are needed for this to
be a memorable experience for the candidates.  We will
practice at 10:00am before we have lunch.

It has just been announced that the DON gift to the Shrine
Hospitals this year will be $1,765,510 – how exciting is
that!

Hope to see you often in 2019!

Nile Love to all, 
Bonnie Kohn

GreeN BAY AUXILIArY
SHrINerS HOSPITALS

FOr CHILDreN- Twin Cities

Dear Members and Friends,

Our next meeting will be May 3rd, 2019 at the Bay Family
Restaurant, 1301 S. Military Avenue, Green Bay.  For easy
access to the private dining room, use the Motel entrance
and the south parking lot.  Guests are always 
welcome.  

As always, we are accepting small toys, art supplies,
shorts-all sizes and gift cards for Target and Walmart.

Please come and join us in May! 

Sincerely,  Ann Mumm, Secretary
Ann Mumm, Secretary, 920-788-5604
Judith Pauli, Chairman, 920-434-5999



Northwoods Shrine Club
President – ross Borchardt

Sec. – Scott kellogg

The Northwoods Shrine Club represents Nobles and
Ladies of ten different Shrine temples with members
residing in four different counties of northern Wisconsin.
When our members gather, our Fez's display the names of
different Temples; but, they are all red and we all proudly
wear them for the same reasons.

The Northwoods Shrine Club meets the 3rd Thursday of
each month at a different restaurant location. We proudly
welcome all Shriners and Ladies, Masons, and friends of
our philanthropies to join us for our meetings. Camels milk
at 5:30 pm and dinner at 6:30 pm. Please call Bill Jacobs
for reservations, 715-891-5574. Come join us for many
laughs in the great Wisconsin Northwoods.

Our April meeting will be held April 18th, at Norwood Pines
in Minocqua. Come join us!

The Northwoods Shrine Club plans to sell 1,500 bags of
Vidalia onions this Spring. The onions will be delivered to
Eagle River, May 2nd @ 3:00 pm. Our Club has been
historically, very successful with the Vidalia onion sale due
to a huge planning effort and participation of the entire
Club. We have also been very successful with selling
salad dressings year around. Another wonderful way to
support our precious hospitals for children.

Fraternally,
Ross Borchardt, President 

Will spring ever get here?  At this point it seems a little
questionable.  We will take the positive view and proceed
with our Spring dinner and installation on Monday the 27th
of April.  The Woods Golf Course is located at 530 Erie Rd,
Green Bay WI.  The Woods is east of I-43 and just north
of Mason St.  All members should have already received a
very nice invitation from designer Roger Lindow.  Chicken
and Tips are on the menu at a low cost of $15.00 per
person.  Reservations should be given by April 26th at
(920) 339-6118 or email rlaries@new.rr.com.  Camel’s
milk begin at 5:30pm and dinner at 6:30pm.

Our season begins with the De Pere Memorial Day
Parade.  It would be nice to see a minimum of six
members at each of our summer parades.  The
SuperTryke will also head to Aberdeen, South Dakota for
the MSA summer event July 31st to August 3rd.  If
members plan to attend registration is required so please
check with the recorder.

Hope to see everyone on the 29th.
Fraternally, 
Dennis M. Korth, P.P., President

SuperTrykeSuperTryke

SHAWANO
SHrINe CLUB

The Club with "Style"
President - Robert Spahn

Greetings Nobles and Ladies,

The Shawano Shrine Club will be meeting May 14th at the
Seasons restaurant on Airport Rd. Shawano, WI. Social
time starts 5:30pm and we will sit down for dinner at
6:00pm. We will be ordering off the menu. Please RSVP to
Greg Habeck.

Fraternally, Greg Habeck, PP Sec/Treasurer
920-371-9050 or greglhabeck@gmail.com



Beja Connection
Beja’s weekly newsletter, the eBugler is sent out to
subscribers every Sunday morning. The eBugler contains
information about the events occurring in the week,
upcoming events, birthdays, news about our Nobles,
Hospital news, and other useful information. You can sign
up to receive the eBugler on Beja’s website,
www.bejashriners.com. Only about one-half of the
membership has subscribed to the eBugler. Don’t miss out
on up to the minute information about what is happening at
Beja Shrine.

WebFez is Shriners International’s online membership
platform. On WebFez you can review your membership
record and, if necessary, update your address, phone
number, email address, etc., to ensure that you receive all
the important information sent out by Beja and Shriners
International. You can also pay your dues on WebFez.
www.webfez.shrinenet.org 

Shriners Village is a private Web community for Shriners
and Shrine Ladies providing fraternity, Shriners Hospitals
for Children® and membership information and resources.
First-time visitors must register using your membership
number. Ladies register using their Noble’s membership
number. www.shrinersvillage.com

Stay informed and become an active advocate for Beja
Shriners and our philanthropy, Shriners Hospitals for
Children®.

Gary Fehl,
Beja Public Relations Chairman

Roll This Way Video
To help give back to the health
care system that she credits with
transforming her life, Ali
McManus, a past patient of
Shriners Hospitals for Children

and a singer-songwriter, has released a new music video
for Roll This Way, her sassy
take on Aerosmith’s classic
hit Walk This Way. The
video features a cameo by
Aerosmith’s Steven Tyler.

Roll this Way is an anthem
for embracing what makes
us different, inspiring people
of all backgrounds to live a
life without limits. You can view the video on YouTube,
https://youtu.be/ftaQ7W-6jTE.

The Appleton Shrine Club continues to meet the 2nd and
4th Fridays at Mark’s Eastside starting at 11:30am.
Ladies are invited either Friday but generally come on the
4th Friday.  All Shrine Nobles in the Appleton area are
invited to attend.

Fraternally,  
Dennis Korth, Treasurer

Appleton Shrine
C

 
CLUB

 
LUB

GREEN BAY SHrINe CLUB
JIM HerMAN – PreSIDeNT

The Green Bay Shrine Club meets every Friday at the
Stadium View Bar and Grill, 1963 Holmgren Way in Green
Bay. Social time begins at 11:30am. 

A short business meeting convenes at 12:00 noon,
followed by lunch (order from the menu). Membership is
open to any Shriner in good standing.

Fraternally,
Greg Habeck P.P., Sec.
greglhabeck@gmail.com  or  920-371-9050



What I learned at AR School
By Ben Rodgers - Assistant Rabban

On Wednesday, March 13th, during the Shrine Law
Seminar put on by John Hanson, I received a surprise that
sent my heart racing. 

In the middle of Hanson discussing the impacts of Article
30 (how Imperial can remove a person from the Fraternity)
Imperial Sir Bill Bailey pulled me aside and said some
people needed to talk to me in 30 minutes. 

For the next 28 minutes I pondered everything I did wrong
during the Assistant Rabban seminar. Sure, I butchered
my karaoke song the previous night, and I’ll be the first to
admit, the Midwest Shrine Association did consume a few
adult beverages over the course of the event.

But why in the world was I being pulled aside, taken to the
hallway and having a talking to, just mere hours before we
had to catch a plane? 

It turns out my connections to El Zagal have served me
well. Of the 196 Temples in North America, I was selected
to go on camera and talk about the AR school experience
in a video that will be sent to the entire Nobility. At least
they weren’t pulling my Fez.  

The biggest thing I mentioned on film was the changing of
mindsets that we all need to have. At AR school we
learned about the difference between and inward and
outward mindsets. 

Let’s say we know a Noble who for whatever reason isn’t
becoming involved in events. An inward mindset would be
to assume that the Noble doesn’t care, thinks little of the
Fraternity, or finds other Shriners to be annoying. 

But from an outward mindset, things we wouldn’t
necessarily think of come to mind.  Maybe this Noble is
having a hard time financially, and needs to pick up extra
hours at his job. Maybe one of his kids are sick. Maybe he
is having a tough time just getting out of bed in the
morning.

It’s by shifting our initial thought process that we can begin
to see a litany of other factors, that while not producing the
outcome we desire, help us understand each other better,
which is more valuable. From there we can begin the
process of not only better understanding each other, but
also being there to support each other. 

If we are to grow locally, we need to be there for our
members, even when times are tough. I saw that kindness
in all of our hearts as Shriners and Masons, at AR school
in action and this didn’t come in a seminar. 

The AR from Kerak Shrine in Reno, Nevada, Mike, was
late to the party. 

He only found out about the event a few weeks earlier and
thus couldn’t secure the discounted rate at the host hotel. 
Mike stayed at a nearby motel where the conditions were
less than hospitable.  All I will say is that Mike really
wished he had his concealed carry on him. Hearing his
plight, Joe, my counterpart from Tripoli, welcomed him to
the extra bed in his room. 

While our main philanthropy as Shriners is our Hospital
system, this was a wonderful reminder that we have to
look out for each other first. 

Mike became an honorary MSA counterpart that night
because of the kindness of Joe. Seeing that reaffirmed my
commitment to who we are as Shriners and Masons.

Finally, I learned at AR school are that we need to diversify
our fundraising. When my group was asked how many
Temples still use the Circus as the main fundraiser, about
half the hands went up. Indeed, many Temples have
already abandoned the Circus. 

It’s not to say that I don’t appreciate the show and all the
work we as Nobles and Ladies do to make it a success,
but the time will come when we need to think outside of the
box. Doing this proactively instead of reactively will better
position the future of Beja. 

Our current Chief Rabban and President of the Shrine
Fundraising Association, Jim VanDeHey, helped with
probably the most engaging seminar I attended. As a
Temple we need to be willing to listen to Jim and some of
his ideas, because he is a great resource and we are lucky
to have him. One of his ideas I already support, but we will
let Jim present that at a later date.

As always, I am always open to talk with the Nobility about
anything. Feel free to reach out to me at
ben.rodgers22@gmail.com or 701-368-9149.   

Continued in the next column



Shriners Healthcare for Children

Twin Cities
News From YOUR Hospitals.

Our name has changed, but that’s just the beginning.
Below are some bullet points to keep you updated on your
Shriners Healthcare for Children – Twin Cities.

• Our mission hasn’t changed --- we treating the same
number of kids, but we are using partner services for
hospital related care (surgery and inpatient care). 

• We are operating as a clinic and the feedback from our
patient families has been very positive re: the care they
receive here and the care provided by Gillette, our hospital
partner. 

• We continue to provide the same level of financial
support for families even when services are needed
outside our building --- but, the process for getting that
support has changed and we do require more
engagement from families to work through the steps
leading to Shriners financial support. 

• WGA4Kids and the Women’s Auxiliaries are an
extremely vital and an invaluable resource in helping us
fund wheel chairs and support for our kids during their
visits – and this will continue.  

•  We are actively seeking a new location in the metro Twin
Cities area.  We expect to find a site and move by early
2020 into a building designed for the next generation of
healthcare (outpatient oriented)

•  Our current building is for sale – Colliers International is
managing the sale of the Twin Cities location and the now
vacant Lexington KY hospital.

• We are concurrently developing outreach sites across
the region.  Telehealth, on-site clinics, POPS clinics and
other Shrine services will be offered at various sites
including Omaha area, Rapid City, Bismarck, Sioux Falls,
Des Moines and others. 

The technology has advanced such that these services
are now possible.

We are the vanguard for changes that are occurring
across the Shrine system --- a recent Future Vision
presentation is being shared by Joint Board members at
various association meetings.  It suggests that we need to
reform in a way that perpetuates the mission, enabling us
to treat more kids, in more locations, at less cost.  I just
described the direction of our Twin Cities site to advance
this plan.

  

   
   

 
 

    
   

2545 W. Mason St.

Other elements of the Shriners Hospital Systems 2035
strategic plan include:

• Development of 1-4 Centers of Excellence Hospitals
across the country --- and a reduction of other hospital
sites.  Centers of Excellence will provide ALL services,
including Pediatric ICU, MRI, EOS,  surgical care, in
patient, out patient, rehab and prosthetics for all 4 of our
main treatment areas, Orthopedics, Cleft Lip and Palate,
Burns and Spinal Cord Injuries.  

• Creating a wide range of access points – smaller clinics
or telehealth sites that make patient access easier and
less costly.

• Expansion internationally with emphasis on training the
next generation of doctors in those foreign countries to
provide direct care.

• Being more nimble and bold --- which will require
changes to our governance and decision making structure.

These are exciting times for both the SHC-Twin Cities and
the entire Shriners Hospital system. If you have any
questions, please feel free to contact me.

Fraternally,
Eugene “Gene” Reece, P.P.
Vice Chairman Board of Governors – SHC-Twin Cities



5/1, Klemz, Ralph
5/1, Ketchum, Rodney
5/1, Wade, James
5/2, Hendrick, Wayne
5/2, Herman, James
5/2, Vander Leest, David
5/3, Berk, Avram
5/3, Cloutier, Craig
5/4, Gault, Bill
5/4, Kurowski, Chad
5/4, Pederson, Leonard
5/5, Andersen, Jeff
5/5, Clark, John
5/5, Gerdts, Wayne
5/7, Schaefer, Steven
5/8, Gagan, Paul
5/8, Peterson, Richard
5/10, Gans, Arthur
5/14, Guenthner, Bob
5/18, Carmichael, Carl
5/18, Servia, Harold

5/19, Anderson, Garrett
5/19, Dreier, William
5/20, Angus, Michael
5/20, Hoffman, Ronald
5/20, Sherry, William
5/20, Smith, George
5/21, Christensen, Myron
5/21, Jahnke, John
5/21, Nicholas, Leland
5/21, Shoulders, Thomas
5/23, Critser, Ronald
5/23, Dionne, Joseph
5/23, Swedberg, Lon
5/24, Kroening, Jason
5/29, Nelson, Brian
5/30, Collier, Elliot
5/30, Hassell, Nelson
5/30, Rabach, Stephen
5/31, Smith, Charles
5/31, Zanon, Richard

May Birthdays!!

May Menu
Catered by Margarita’s Restaurant.
Including: A taco and nacho bar

soft and hard shell tacos
choice of ground beef, shredded beef and
shredded chicken, refried beans and rice
salsa, queso, guacamole and fixings

This event will be buffet style
Cost $15 per person

RSVP by April 1st - Call Ann (920) 498-1985

Onion Sales
coming soon

10lb bags of those 
Sweet Vidalia Onions 

will again sell for $10 per bag. 

Units and Clubs will receive a commission of 
$2 per bag sold. The onions will arrive around 

the first week of May.

Start taking those advance sales orders now! 
Thank you in advance for a very successful 

onion selling season!! 
Jim Slezak

Ivor Lewis
Appleton 12/30/18

Tony Haen
Sturgeon Bay 4/9/19



News from Shriners
Hospital Chicago

Shriners Hospitals for Children 

Hello from your SHC-Chicago representatives,
It's spring, kids are going to be playing outside, having fun,
running, jumping, climbing. If they need help getting back in
the game, because of an injury, Your Hospital wants to help,
with their recovery 1-777-385-5437 (KIDS).

Some interesting facts, in 2018 your Shriner's Hospital for
Children- Chicago:
• 2,066 new patient visits, 
• 12,566 returning patients visits

1st Quarter 2019 New Exams by Specialty
• Ortho 134 decrease of 12 from 2018
• Plastics 36 increase of 17 from 2018
• Rehab 8 increase of 6 from 2018.
• Plan on coming to the June 5th meeting. 

Dr. Sue Mukherjee, the Head of Rehabilitation Dept. will be
our guest speaker for our June meeting.

As always, thank you for letting us represent Beja at SHC-
Chicago

Submitted by,  John Sage PP, SHC-C Rep.
Gary Fehl Hospital Associate Rep
Cliff Johnson Hospital Associate Rep

keep In Touch With Beja events  
JOIN OUr e-MAIL LIST
www.bejashriners.com

Click on the link on the home page

Hospital representative
Luncheons

If you or your Club, Church, Civic Club, or
Lunch Group, etc. would like to have your
Hospital Rep come and talk to your group

Please contact 
John Sage 920-471-2361 or
john.sage01@gmail.com

I would be honored to 
help spread the word about your

Hospital/Health System.

As I sit here looking out the window, pondering what good
news I will share with you this month. The buds on the
apple trees are saying hello and are preparing for a six
inch April 10th snow storm. By the time you read this that
will be history too. We did our duty as temporary Irish at
the New Dublin parade. We are looking forward to our
next parade in De Pere on May 27th at 10 am.

This month I have the pleasure to introduce you to one of
our New Krazy Kops. William Hesser who has lived in
Oshkosh for the last 57 years. He has partnered with his
wife Judy for 59 years. They have two children, Douglas
and wife Gail, and a daughter Vickie.  They have two
grandchildren, Sarah and Amanda.  William (Bill) Hesser
is a retired certified executive  chef.  He enjoys fishing and
golfing.  He is Past Master of Centennial Lodge #205,
President of Winnebago Land Shrine Club, Vice Pres. of
Mascoutin Shrine Club, member of Beja Shrine, and
Associate member of Tripoli Shrine, member of Inter City
Shrine Club, and Krazy Kops.  When you see Bill thank
him for joining a Beja Unit and being active in the Beja
Shrine.

Fraternally,  Dick Andres, Chief Kop 

OCONTO
SHRINE CLUB

Our April meeting was held at Wouters Front in Suamico. 

Our next meeting location is still to be determined, all are
welcome to join us, we are a fun group!!!!  

Snow birds have returned of course we had snow and rain
for the April meeting!!! 

Onions are coming, Onions are coming, gather your
orders.
The parades have started, school is almost out, come and
have a good meal and good fun with us.

Fraternally Yours, Ralph Papesh, President
Vernon Vander Leest, Secy/Treas.
Marcus Vander Leest, Vice President







May 2019
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1
5:00pm Beja
Open Meeting

2 3
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

4

5 6
Peninsula Shrine
Club Meeting

5:00pm

7
5:00 Trustees & 
6:30pm Divan

Meeting

8 9
Oconto Shrine Club
Meeting  5:00pm

10
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

Appleton with Ladies
Meeting 11:30pm

11

12 13 14
Shawano Shrine
Club Meeting

5:30pm

15 16 17

11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

18

19 20 21 22 23
6:00 pm Inter-City &
Krazy Kops Meeting

5:30pm North
Woods Shrine Club

24
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting
Appleton with Ladies
Meeting 11:30pm

25 

26 27
Veterans & Patriots
Meeting 6:00pm 
DePere Parade       

28

7:00pm
Beja Clowns 

29 30 31

11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

Beja Shrine UPCOMING EVENT CALENDAR

Swedberg
Funeral Homes
& Crematory

• Bonduel
• Shawano
• Gresham
• Cecil

www.swedbergfuneralhome.com

   
 

 
   

    
   

   
  

 
  

  
  

DAVID l. FOrsythe

ATTORNEY AT LAW

IOlA
PO Box 215

105 Pine Crest lane

715-445-2511

mANAWA
PO Box 922

942 Depot street

920-596-2060

OmhOlt & FOrsythe s.C.
Established 1939

 
 
 
 
 
 

AUTO
We Are Pleased to

Annouce Our
New Crematory

With this new addition,
your loved one will 

never leave our care.

Green Bay's only 
west side crematory

LYNDAHL
FUNERAL HOME
and Cremation Services

1350 Lombardi Avenue
(920)  499-1223

www.lyndahl.com

Mother’s
Day

Cinco De
Mayo Day

Memorial Day

Armed Forces
Day

Jacksonport
Parade



Lifestyle.   
Value.   
Trust.

800.848.5306     262.965.2111 
www.threepillars.org

MOVING? SEND US YOUR CHANGE OF ADDRESS
WITH THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL TO

recorder
Beja Shrine Temple aaonms
1950 Bond Street
Green Bay, WI 54303

UPCOMING 2019 ACTIVITIES
For More Details: www.bejashriners.com

April 2019
April 26-27th  - BBQ Competition - Manawa - Bear Lake Campground

May 2019
May 1st  - Beja Open meeting - Uno DeMaio
May 25th - Jacksonport Parade
May 27th - DePere Memorial Parade

June 2019
June 6th  - Beja Open meeting - Hospital Rep, Cake & Pie Auction
June 16th - Chilton Fathers Day Parade
June 23rd - Reedsville Parade
June 30th - July 4th - Imperial Sessions in Nashville, TN

July 2019
July 3rd  - Beja meeting
July 6th - Midwest Rodeo, Manawa Parade
July16th - John Ottum Golf Outing
July 27th - Beja Picnic at NEW Zoo
July 31-Aug 3rd - MSA Summer Session in Aberdeen, SD 

REMINDER
The Deadline for the

BEJA BUGLER Articles
for the June Issue is 
May 10th, 2019
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